Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 19th November 2018 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs J Freeman (Chair), P Wilkinson (Vice-Chair), E Bland, G Edwards, M Budden, J Taylor, J Bland, B Reynolds and I Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:  CWaC Cllr P Williams, Clerk Mrs K Harding, 11 residents
	127.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) 
              127.1  Members of the public raised concerns about speeding on Wallerscote Road and the High Street and, in particular, that children and older residents were finding it difficult to cross the roads safely.  Concerns were also raised about the number of cricket balls going into peoples gardens, onto the nearby road etc. and the parking issues, when there is a cricket match on.  Requests were made for WPC to contact the cricket club to see what can be done to alleviate these issues.   It was noted that PCSO Devey does attend Wallerscote Road and the High Street to monitor traffic on a regular basis.  Comments were made that PCSO Devey should attend during the rush hour. A number of suggestions were raised as to how these issues could be addressed and it was agreed to discuss these at the next WPC improvement meetings.

	128.
Apologies for absence – Cllr R Moss (Approved),  Cllr C Fifield, Cllr H Tonge

	129.
Declarations of New Interests – None.

	130.
Minutes of meeting held on 15th October 2018 were approved and signed. 

	131.       Finance Committee
               131.1    The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November, 2018 were received.
               131.2    The amendments to July and August 2018 accounts were approved.
131.3
Sept 2018 accounts were approved.
               131.4
Oct 2018 accounts were approved.

               131.5
The virement of £750 from ‘Christmas Arrangements – Trees
                             and decorations’ for the purchase of a metal soldier – ‘There but not there’ was

                             approved.
                131.6  It was noted that the lease between the Community Centre and the Parish Council
                            for use of office facilities, is to be discussed at the next Community Centre meeting.
                131.7   The emergency spend on the temporary fencing on Lakehouse Field of £120

                            excl. VAT was noted. 
                131.8   It was noted that Cllr Taylor removed the old noticeboard on
                            the wall at the side of the Tesco ATM machine.

	132.       Update on Finance matters discussed at the Finance Committee
               132.1    It was agreed to spend £1,000 from the Community Pride budget
                             for a memorial plaque, designed by the Organiser of the Remembrance Services in the
                             Parish for the past 40 years.

	133.       Environment Committee



   133.1    The minutes of the meeting held on 31st October, 2018 were received.

	134.       Environment matters not discussed at the Environment Committee

               134.1    It was noted that the tree survey had been carried out but the report had not been

                             received.

	135.
Planning Committee
              135.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November 2018 were accepted.

	136.
It was agreed that the Parish Council would submit the application re S106 monies to repair

               the MUGA.

	137.       It was agreed that the Parish Council should submit an application to WREN for match funding

               before the deadline date of 12th December 2018.

	138.       It was agreed to withdraw the item to consider joining CHaLC.

	139.       It was agreed to approve the use of Lakehouse Field by Cubbins Fair, from Tuesday 7th May 2019 – Sunday 20th May 2019.

	140.      It was agreed to approve the use of Lakehouse Field by Circus Funtasia, from Tuesday 28th May 2019 – Sunday 2nd June 2019.

	141.       It was agreed to allow the ICO to send information as requested.

	142.
Policing Matters – No police were in attendance and no report submitted.

	143.
Members’ Meetings Attended


143.1
It was noted that Cllrs Freeman, Edwards and Wilkinson attended  the Induction of the

                             new vicar event.
               143.2    It was noted that Cllrs Reynolds, Freeman, Edwards, Wilkinson, E Bland and Budden

                             attended the Weaverham Remembrance Service.
               143.3    It was noted that Cllrs Edwards and E Bland attended the Best Kept Village Awards,

                             where they were commended for their enthusiasm.

               143.3    It was noted that Cllrs Freeman, Edwards and E Bland attended the Memorial Orchard

                             Remembrance Service.

                143.4   It was noted that Cllr Lasseter attended various meetings with contractors re the work

                             to be done on the MUGA and playpark. 
                143.5   It was noted that Cllr J Freeman attended the Cheshire Community Council AGM.

                             Cllr J Bland left the meeting at 8pm                        

	144.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman.

               144.1 It was agreed to support Weaverham Forest pre-school with their application to CWaC

                          for an appropriate safety rail.
 

	145.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order that Cheshire West and Chester Cllr P Williams could address the Council.  

               Cllr P Williams apologised for not attending the S106 meeting with CWaC but he had to attend another meeting.  It was noted that Cllr Williams was still trying to get a definitive answer on whether or not the speed limit on Gorstage Lane could be reduced to a more sensible limit.  It was noted that Cllr Williams would be speaking to residents re Wallerscote Road issues.
              Cllr Williams asked WPC whether they would support him with a project he was setting up in January 2019 relating to Orangutans.  WPC stated they would support where they could.  Cllr Williams informed the meeting that he was still chasing outstanding issues with CWaC as well as new issues such as problems with leaves not been swept.  Comments were made about the need for the pruning of the trees on the island outside Northwich Road shops.

	146.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item).

              Comments were made about the lack of information provided to residents about the spending
              of the additional precept monies collected.  The Chair informed the meeting that
              improvements were being considered but there was a delay in ascertaining information about

              the costs of these improvements.

 

	147.
Date of next meeting – Monday 10th December 2018 at 7pm.

	Resolved to exclude the Public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)
Part B
Confidential item

148.     The minutes of meeting of 15th October 2018 were approved and signed.
149.     It was agreed to ask Northwich Town Council to provide the picket fencing around the

             Christmas trees.

                                                                                                                              Meeting closed @ 8.40pm


